
Minutes of the Budget meeting of Municipal District of Carlow held in Town 
Hall Chamber, Carlow on Thursday 24th October 2024 at 4.00 p.m. 

 

 

Present:  Councillor F. Phelan (Mayor) 

   Councillor K. Murnane 

   Councillor P. Doogue  

   Councillor A. Wallace (Remote) 

   Councillor A. Dalton 

   Councillor J. Cassin (Remote) 

   Councillor F. Browne 

 

In Attendance: Mr. C. O’Reilly, Chief Executive 

Mr. P. J. Leonard, A/Director of Finance 

Mr. M. Rainey, Director of Service, Planning, Economic 
Development, Regeneration and Corporate Services  

Mr. J. Woods, A/Senior Executive Officer, Corporate 
Services 

   Ms. N. Lawler, Senior Executive Officer, Planning 

   Mr. C. Moriarty, Senior Executive Architect, Transportation 

   Mr. C. Madden, Senior Executive Engineer  

   Ms. S. Corrigan, Staff Officer, Corporate Services 

   Ms. A. Connolly, Assistant Staff Officer, Corporate Services 

 

Mayor F. Phelan opened the meeting and welcomed all to the Budget meeting 
of the Municipal District of Carlow and invited Mr. PJ Leonard, A/Director of 
Finance, to present the Draft Budgetary Plan 2025 – General Municipal 
Allocation. 

 

1.0 Business Prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the 
Municipal District Members 



 
1.1   Draft Budgetary Plan 2025 – General Municipal Allocation 

 

Mr. PJ Leonard, A/Director of Finance, presented the Draft Budgetary Plan 
2025 GMA to the members for their consideration and outlined the procedures 
to be followed.  The period directed by the Minister in relation to the 2025 
Draft Budgetary Plan – General Municipal Allocation (GMA) is 14th October 
2024 to 15th November 2024. 

 

Mr. PJ Leonard advised members that the Carlow Municipal District Budget for 
2025 has increased by €89,300 following a national review of Local Property 
Tax which resulted in an additional €2.76 million for Carlow County Council. 
Mr. PJ Leonard and Mr. C. O’Reilly answered all members queries.  



 

 

The Draft Budgetary Plan 2025 (General Municipal Allocation) for the Carlow 
Municipal District is €1,657,750 for 2025 as set out was; 

 

Proposed by: Councillor F. Browne 

Seconded by: Councillor A. Dalton 

and agreed following a roll call vote 

 

Member of Carlow 
Municipal District 

For Against Abstain Absent 

Fintan Phelan     

Paul Doogue     

Fergal Browne     

John Cassin     

Ken Murnane     

Adrienne Wallace     

Andrea Dalton     

 

There being no other business the Mayor F. Phelan concluded the meeting. 

 

 
 
 


